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? ? ? ? ? And horses eke wouldst have led to thee day by day And girls, high- breasted maids, and damsels black and white,.Then he looked at her
and seeing her eyes fixed on the young Damascene, for that in very deed he had ravished her with his beauty and grace, went up to the latter and
said to him, "O my lord, art thou a looker-on or a buyer? Tell me." Quoth Noureddin, "I am both looker-on and buyer. Wilt thou sell me yonder
slave-girl for sixteen hundred dinars?" And he pulled out the purse of gold. So the dealer returned, dancing and clapping his hands and saying, "So
be it, so be it, or not [at all]!" Then he came to the damsel and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to yonder young Damascene for sixteen
hundred dinars?" But she answered, "No," of shamefastness before her master and the bystanders; whereupon the people of the bazaar and the
slave-merchant departed, and Abou Nuwas and Ali Noureddin arose and went each his own way, whilst the damsel returned to her master's house,
full of love for the young Damascene..There was once a king of the kings, who had a high palace, overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear
in the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve Thou me!' One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder
fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his officers, 'Who is in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon
whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question before him and said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be
delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he committed him to a company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this
fellow and crucify him without the city.'.As for the king their father, he abode with his wife, their mother, what while God (to whom belong might
and majesty) willed, and they rejoiced in reunion with each other. The kingship endured unto them and glory and victory, and the king continued to
rule with justice and equity, so that the people loved him and still invoked on him and on his sons length of days and durance; and they lived the
most delightsome of lives till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and Sunderer of Companies, He who layeth waste the palaces and
peopleth the tombs; and this is all that hath come down to us of the story of the king and his wife and children. Nor," added the vizier, "if this story
be a solace and a diversion, is it pleasanter or more diverting than that of the young man of Khorassan and his mother and sister.".When his sister
Selma heard what he said, she could no longer contain herself, but cast herself upon him and discovered to him her case. When he knew her, he
threw himself upon her [and lay without life] awhile; after which he came to himself and said, 'Praised be God, the Bountiful, the Beneficent!' Then
they complained to each other of that which they had suffered for the anguish of separation, whilst Selim's wife abode wondered at this and Selma's
patience and constancy pleased her. So she saluted her and thanked her for her fashion, saying, 'By Allah, O my lady, all that we are in of gladness
is of thy blessing alone; so praised be God who hath vouchsafed us thy sight!' Then they abode all three in joy and happiness and delight three
days, sequestered from the folk; and it was bruited abroad in the city that the king had found his brother, who was lost years agone..Then said she
to the villager's son, 'Know that I am the woman whom thy father delivered from harm and stress and whom there betided from thee of false
accusation and frowardness that which thou hast named.' And she craved pardon for him and he was made whole of his sickness. [Then said she to
the thief, 'I am she against whom thou liedst, avouching that I was thy mistress, who had been stoned on thine account, and that I was of accord
with thee concerning the robbing of the villager's house and had opened the doors to thee.' And she prayed for him and he was made whole of his
sickness.] Then said she to [the townsman], him of the tribute, 'I am she who gave thee the [thousand] dirhems and thou didst with me what thou
didst.' And she craved pardon for him and prayed for him and he was made whole; whereupon the folk marvelled at her oppressors, who had been
afflicted alike, so God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) might show forth her innocence before witnesses..Whenas the soul desireth
one other than its peer, ii 207..? ? ? ? ? d. The Tailor's Story cxxxvi.? ? ? ? ? Your image midst mine eye sits nor forsakes me aye; Ye are my moons
in gloom of night and shadowtide..? ? ? ? ? x. The Sandal-wood Merchant and the Sharpers dciii.When the appointed day arrived, En Numan sent
for Sherik and said to him, "Verily the first part of this day is past." And Sherik answered, "The king hath no recourse against me till it be
eventide." When it evened, there appeared one afar off and En Numan fell to looking upon him and on Sherik, and the latter said to him, "Thou hast
no right over me till yonder fellow come, for belike he is my man." As he spoke, up came the Tai in haste and En Numan said "By Allah, never saw
I [any] more generous than you two! I know not whether of you is the more generous, this one who became warrant for thee in [danger of] death or
thou who returnest unto slaughter." Then said he to Sherik, "What prompted thee to become warrant for him, knowing that it was death?" And he
said, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Generosity hath departed from viziers.'" Then said En Numan to the Tai, "And thou, what prompted thee to return,
knowing that therein was death and thine own destruction?" Quoth the Arab, "[I did this] lest it be said, 'Fidelity hath departed from the folk.'" And
En Numan said, "By Allah, I will be the third of you, (173) lest it be said, 'Clemency hath departed from kings.'" So he pardoned him and bade
abolish the day of ill-omen; whereupon the Arab recited the following verses:.So saying, he sprang to his feet and catching up the thigh-bone of
one of the dead, cried out at the top of his voice, saying, 'O ye dead, take them!' And he smote one of them, whilst his comrade [El Merouzi] smote
another and they cried out at them and buffeted them on the napes of their necks; whereupon the thieves left that which was with them of plunder
and fled; and indeed their wits forsook them [for terror] and they stayed not in their flight till they came forth of the Magians' burial-ground and left
it a parasang's length behind them, when they halted, trembling and affrighted for the soreness of that which had betided them of fear and
amazement at the dead..65. The Simpleton and the Sharper dclii.? ? ? ? ? g. The Crows and the Hawk dcxiii.Then there reigned after them an
understanding king, who was just, keen-witted and accomplished and loved stories, especially those which chronicle the doings of kings and
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sultans, and he found [in the treasuries of the kings who had foregone him] these marvellous and rare and delightful stories, [written] in the thirty
volumes aforesaid. So he read in them a first book and a second and a third and [so on] to the last of them, and each book pleased him more than
that which forewent it, till he came to the end of them. Then he marvelled at that which he had read [therein] of stories and discourse and witty
traits and anecdotes and moral instances and reminiscences and bade the folk copy them and publish them in all lands and climes; wherefore their
report was bruited abroad and the people named them "The marvels and rarities of the Thousand Nights and One Night." This is all that hath come
down to us of [the history of] this book, and God is All-Knowing. (196).Now the merchant and his wife had taken up their abode in a city in the
land whereof their [other] son was king, and when the boy [whom they had found] grew up, his father assigned unto him merchandise, so he might
travel therewith. So he set out and entered the city wherein his brother was king. News reached the latter that there was a merchant come thither
with merchandise befitting kings. So he sent for him and the young merchant obeyed the summons and going in to him, sat down before him.
Neither of them knew the other; but blood stirred between them and the king said to the young merchant, 'I desire of thee that thou abide with me
and I will exalt thy station and give thee all that thou desirest and cravest.' So he abode with him awhile, quitting him not; and when he saw that he
would not suffer him to depart from him, he sent to his father and mother and bade them remove thither to him. So they addressed them to remove
to that island, and their son increased still in honour with the king, albeit he knew not that he was his brother..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of Taj el Mulouk
and the Princess Dunya cvii.Ill Fortune, Of the Uselessness of Endeavour against Persistent, i 70..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Voyage of Sindbad the
Sailor dxliii.Unto its pristine lustre your land returned and more, iii. 132..? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How dearly sweet they were!
How joyous and how solaceful was life in them whilere!.Then they brought trays and tables and amongst the rest a platter of red gold, inlaid with
pearls and jewels; its margents were of gold and emerald, and thereon were graven the following verses:.?Story of King Ibrahim and His Son..99.
The Three Unfortunate Lovers ccccix.On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space,
wherefore fire raged in my heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a
messenger to thee from such an one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be
drowned, her and those who are with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one
another of lewdness, and she biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together
all her money and spend it upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom
this message is addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and
went away, leaving me in concern [on her account]..In my soul the fire of yearning and affliction rageth aye, iii. 65..When the day departed and the
evening came, the king sat in his privy chamber and summoned the vizier, who presented himself to him and he questioned him of the story. So the
vizier said, "Know, O august king, that.Merry Jest of a Thief, A, ii. 186..? ? ? ? ? How many a bidder unto love, a secret-craving wight, How many
a swain, complaining, saith of destiny malign,.Conclusion..53. Abou Hassan es Ziyadi and the Man from Khorassan Night ccxlix.Then said she to
him, "O elder, I would fain drink." So he arose and brought her a gugglet of water; but she said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?" Quoth he,
"Saidst thou not to me, 'I would fain drink'?" And she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O elder, I may
solace myself therewith." "God forbid," exclaimed the old man, "that wine should be drunk in my house, and I a stranger in the land and a Muezzin
and an imam, (32) who prayeth with the true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt thou forbid me
to drink thereof in thy house?" "Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of] blood and
carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me, are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice of grapes
and the water of honey." But he answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she, "folk eat
and drink and enjoy themselves and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving, clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing that may
not be." And she said, "Hast thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the following verses:.?Story of King Bihkerd..When it was the
time of the evening meal, the king repaired to the sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him; and the
vizier said, "They avouch, O king, that.When he had made an end of his verses, he folded the letter and gave it to the nurse, who took it and carried
it to Mariyeh. When she came into the princess's presence, she saluted her; but Mariyeh returned not her salutation and she said, "O my lady, how
hard is thy heart that thou grudgest to return the salutation! Take this letter, for that it is the last of that which shall come to thee from him." Quoth
Mariyeh, "Take my warning and never again enter my palace, or it will be the cause of thy destruction; for I am certified that thou purposest my
dishonour. So get thee gone from me." And she commanded to beat the nurse; whereupon the latter went forth fleeing from her presence, changed
of colour and absent of wits, and gave not over going till she came to the house of El Abbas..Appointed Term, Of the, i. 147..? ? ? ? ? Ay, and the
monks, for on the Day of Palms a fawn there was Among the servants of the church, a loveling blithe and gay..Rehwan (Er), King Shah Bekht and
his Vizier, i. 215..Ill Effects of Precipitation, Of the, i. 98..So the vizier returned to the king and said to him, "Verily, this youth hath merited
grievous punishment, after abundance of bounty [bestowed on him], and it may not be that a bitter kernel should ever become sweet; but, as for the
woman, I am certified that there is no fault in her." Then he repeated to the king the story which he had taught the queen, which when Azadbekht
heard, he rent his clothes and bade fetch the youth. So they brought him and stationed him before the king, who let bring the headsman, and the
folk all fixed their eyes upon the youth, so they might see what the king should do with him..? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story ii.Presently,
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the old woman came in to her and saw her sitting at Aboulhusn's head, weeping and lamenting; and when she saw the old woman, she cried out and
said to her, "See what hath betided me! Indeed, Aboulhusn is dead and hath left me alone and forlorn!" Then she cried out and tore her clothes and
said to the old woman, "O my mother, how good he was!" Quoth the other, "Indeed thou art excused, for thou wast used to him and he to thee."
Then she considered what Mesrour had reported to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and said to her, "Indeed, Mesrour goeth about to sow discord
between the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh." "And what is the [cause of] discord, O my mother?" asked Nuzhet el Fuad. "O my daughter,"
answered the old woman, "Mesrour came to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and gave them news of thee that thou wast dead and that Aboulhusn
was well. "And Nuzhet el Fuad said to her, "O my aunt, I was with my lady but now and she gave me a hundred dinars and a piece of silk; and now
see my condition and that which hath befallen me! Indeed, I am bewildered, and how shall I do, and I alone, forlorn? Would God I had died and he
had lived!".When the company heard this story, they marvelled thereat with the utmost wonderment. Then the fifth officer, who was the lieutenant
of the bench, (113) came forward and said, '[This is] no wonder and there befell me that which is rarer and more extraordinary than this..10. The
Birds and Beasts and the Son of Adam cxlvi.My flower a marvel on your heads doth show, ii. 254..(continued)..Then the Khalif went forth and
bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables
were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous
thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their
story.".164. The Merchant of Oman dccccxlvi.160. The Ruined Man of Baghdad and his Slave-girl dcccxcvi.Then she took Tuhfeh under her
armpit and flying up, swiftlier than the blinding lightning, set her down with Kemeriyeh and her company; whereupon she went up to them and
accosted them, saying, 'Fear not, no harm shall betide you; for I am a mortal, like unto you, and I would fain look on you and talk with you and
hear your singing.' So they welcomed her and abode in their place, whilst Jemreh sat down beside them and fell a-snuffing their odours and saying,
'I smell the scent of the Jinn! I wonder whence [it cometh!'] Then said Wekhimeh to her sister Kemeriyeh, 'Yonder filthy one [smelleth us] and
presently she will take to flight; so what is this remissness concerning her?' (245) Thereupon Kemeriyeh put out a hand, (246) as it were a camel's
neck, (247) and dealt Jemreh a buffet on the head, that made it fly from her body and cast it into the sea. Then said she, 'God is most great!' And
they uncovered their faces, whereupon Tuhfeh knew them and said to them, 'Protection!'.? ? ? ? ? b. The Second Old Man's Story vi.When King
Shah Bekht heard his vizier's story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there the rest of the night and the next day till the
evening..? ? ? ? ? d. The Crow and the Serpent dcxi.? ? ? ? ? Yea, so but Selma in the dust my bedfellow may prove, Fair fall it thee! In heaven or
hell I reck not if it be..Unlucky Merchant, The, i 73..Presently, the vizier heard of the merchant's coming; so he sent to him and let bring him to his
house and talked with him awhile of his travels and of that which he had abidden therein, and the merchant answered him thereof. Then said the
vizier, 'I will put certain questions to thee, which if thou answer me, it will be well [for thee].' And the merchant rose and made him no answer.
Quoth the vizier, 'What is the weight of the elephant?' The merchant was perplexed and returned him no answer and gave himself up for lost. Then
said he, 'Grant me three days' time.' So the vizier granted him the delay he sought and he returned to his lodging and related what had passed to the
old woman, who said, 'When the morrow cometh, go to the vizier and say to him, "Make a ship and launch it on the sea and put in it an elephant,
and when it sinketh in the water, [under the beast's weight], mark the place to which the water riseth. Then take out the elephant and cast in stones
in its place, till the ship sink to the mark aforesaid; whereupon do thou take out the stones and weigh them and thou wilt know the weight of the
elephant"'.The old man kissed his hand and went away; whereupon quoth Er Reshid to him, 'O Ishac, who is yonder man and what is his occasion?'
'O my lord,' answered the other, 'this is a man called Said the Slave-dealer, and he it is who buyeth us slave-girls and mamelukes. (169) He
avoucheth that with him is a fair [slave-girl, a] lutanist, whom he hath withheld from sale, for that he could not fairly sell her till he had shown her
to me.' 'Let us go to him,' said the Khalif,'so we may look on her, by way of diversion, and see what is in the slave-dealer's barrack of slave-girls.'
And Ishac answered, 'Commandment belongeth to God and to the Commander of the Faithful.' Then he went on before them and they followed in
his track till they came to the slave-dealer's barrack and found it high of building and spacious of continence, with sleeping-cells and chambers
therein, after the number of the slave-girls, and folk sitting upon the benches..? ? ? ? ? Tis gazed at for its slender swaying shape And cherished for
its symmetry and sheen..? ? ? ? ? Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune fair, Slender of shape and charming all with her seductive
air..? ? ? ? ? I'm the crown of every sweet and fragrant weed; When the loved one calls, I keep the tryst agreed..The ship tarried with him some
days, till he should be certified what he would do, (104) and he said, 'I will enquire of the merchants what this merchandise profiteth and in what
country it lacketh and how much is the gain thereon.' [So he questioned them and] they directed him to a far country, where his dirhem should
profit a hundredfold. Accordingly, he set sail and steered for the land in question; but, as he went, there blew on him a tempestuous wind and the
ship foundered. The merchant saved himself on a plank and the wind cast him up, naked as he was, on the sea-shore, hard by a town there. So he
praised God and gave Him thanks for his preservation; then, seeing a great village hard by, he betook himself thither and saw, seated therein, a very
old man, whom he acquainted with his case and that which had betided him. The old man grieved sore for him, when he heard his story, and set
food before him. So he ate and the old man said to him, 'Abide here with me, so I may make thee my steward and factor over a farm I have here,
and thou shall have of me five dirhems (105) a day.' 'God make fair thy reward,' answered the merchant, 'and requite thee with benefits!'.Mariyeh,
El Abbas and, iii. 53.."O sister mine," answered Dinarzad, "bring forth that which is with thee and that which is present to thy mind of the story
storia-delle-mie-ascensioni-racconto-di-ventiquattro-viaggi-aerei.pdf
Page 3/8

Storia Delle Mie Ascensioni Racconto Di Ventiquattro Viaggi Aerei

concerning the craft of women and their wiles, and have no fear lest this endamage thee with the king; for that women are like unto jewels, which
are of all kinds and colours. When a [true] jewel falleth into the hand of him who is knowing therein, he keepeth it for himself and leaveth that
which is other than it. Moreover, he preferreth some of them over others, and in this he is like unto the potter, who filleth his oven with all the
vessels [he hath moulded] and kindleth fire thereunder. When the baking is at an end and he goeth about to take forth that which is in the oven, he
findeth no help for it but that he must break some thereof, whilst other some are what the folk need and whereof they make use, and yet other some
there be that return to their whilom case. Wherefore fear thou not to adduce that which thou knowest of the craft of women, for that in this is profit
for all folk.".? ? ? ? ? Upon the table of her cheek beauty hath writ, "Alack, Her charms! 'Twere well thou refuge sought'st with God incontinent."
(119).The master of police held his hand from him, saying, "Belike he is of the kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second,
"Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him whose rank (75) time abaseth not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its
former height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops to the light of his fire, some standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police
refrained from slaying him and said to the third, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his
might and correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that they stand straight; (80) his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the
horsemen on the day of battle are weary." So the master of police held his hand from him also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the
Arabs.".THE BOOK OF THE THOUSAND NIGHTS AND ONE NIGHT..He lay the rest of the night in one of the ruins, and when he arose in the
morning, he said, 'None is to blame. I sought my own good, and he is no fool who seeketh good for himself; and the druggist's wife also sought
good for herself; but destiny overcometh precaution and there remaineth no abiding for me in this town.' So he went forth from the city. Nor (added
the vizier) is this story, extraordinary though it be, more extraordinary than that of the king and his son and that which bedded them of wonders and
rarities.".Then he gave me the present and letter and money for my expenses. So I kissed his hand and going out from before him, repaired to the
sea-coast, where I took ship with many other merchants and we sailed days and nights, till, after a prosperous voyage, God vouchsafed us a safe
arrival at the island of Serendib. We landed and went up to the city, where I carried the letter and present to the king and kissing the earth fell
[prostrate before him], invoking blessings on him. When he saw me, 'Welcome to thee, O Sindbad!' quoth he. 'By the Most Great God, we have
longed for thy sight and the day is blessed on which we behold thee once more.' Then he took my hand and seating me by his side, welcomed me
and entreated me friendly and rejoiced in me with an exceeding joy; after which he fell to conversing with me and caressing me and said, 'What
brings thee to us, O Sindbad?' I kissed his hand and thanking him, said, 'O my lord, I bring thee a present and a letter from my lord the Khalif
Haroun er Reshid.' Then I brought out to him the present and the letter and he read the latter and accepted the former, rejoicing therein with an
exceeding joy..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Announcing the return o' th' absent ones,.94. The King and the Virtuous Wife cccciv.? ? ? ? ? I clipped her (118) in
mine arms and straight grew drunken with the scent Of a fresh branch that had been reared in affluence and content..81. Mohammed el Amin and
Jaafer ben el Hadi cccxcii..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Bekhit xxxix.The Twenty-Fourth Night of the Month..Now he had a nurse, a
foster-mother, on whose knees he had been reared, and she was a woman of understanding and misdoubted of him, but dared not accost him [with
questions]. So she went in to Shah Khatoun and finding her in yet sorrier plight than he, asked her what was to do; but she refused to answer.
However, the nurse gave not over coaxing and questioning her, till she exacted of her an oath of secrecy. So the old woman swore to her that she
would keep secret all that she should say to her, whereupon the queen related to her her history from first to last and told her that the youth was her
son. With this the old woman prostrated herself before her and said to her, 'This is an easy matter.' But the queen answered, saying, 'By Allah, O
my mother, I choose my destruction and that of my son rather than defend myself by avouching a thing whereof they will not credit me; for they
will say, "She avoucheth this, but that she may fend off reproach from herself" And nought will avail me but patience.' The old woman was moved
by her speech and her intelligence and said to her, 'Indeed, O my daughter, it is as thou sayst, and I hope in God that He will show forth the truth.
Have patience and I will presently go in to the king and hear what he saith and contrive somewhat in this matter, if it be the will of God the Most
High.'.?Story of the Merchant and His Sons..When Er Reshid drew near the door of the chamber, he heard the sound of the lute and Tuhfeh's voice
singing; whereat he could not restrain his reason and was like to swoon away for excess of joy. Then he pulled out the key, but could not bring his
hand to open the door. However, after awhile, he took heart and applying himself, opened the door and entered, saying, 'Methinks this is none other
than a dream or an illusion of sleep.' When Tuhfeh saw him, she rose and coming to meet him, strained him to her bosom; and he cried out with a
cry, wherein his soul was like to depart, and fell down in a swoon. She strained him to her bosom and sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with
musk, and washed his face, till he came to himself, as he were a drunken man, for the excess of his joy in Tuhfeh's return to him, after he had
despaired of her..? ? ? ? ? q. Khelbes and his Wife and the Learned Man dccccvi.Then they drew up the contract of marriage and the merchant said,
"I desire to go in to her this night." So they carried her to him in procession that very night, and he prayed the prayer of eventide and entered the
privy chamber prepared for him; but, when he lifted the veil from the face of the bride and looked, he saw a foul face and a blameworthy aspect;
yea, he beheld somewhat the like whereof may God not show thee! loathly, dispensing from description, inasmuch as there were reckoned in her all
legal defects. (259) So he repented, whenas repentance availed him not, and knew that the girl had cheated him. However, he lay with the bride,
against his will, and abode that night sore troubled in mind, as he were in the prison of Ed Dilem. (260) Hardly had the day dawned when he arose
from her and betaking himself to one of the baths, dozed there awhile, after which he made the ablution of defilement (261) and washed his clothes.
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Then he went out to the coffee-house and drank a cup of coffee; after which he returned to his shop and opening the door, sat down, with
discomfiture and chagrin written on his face..When she had made an end of her verses, the Lady Zubeideh bade each damsel sing a song, till the
turn came round to Sitt el Milah, whereupon she took the lute and tuning it, sang thereto four-and-twenty songs in four-and-twenty modes; then she
returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Th' Amir (quoth it) am I whose charms are still desired; Absent or present, all in
loving me consent..Now the man who had stolen the clothes and forged a lie against the pious woman, pretending that he was her lover, sickened of
a sore sickness, and his people took him up and set out with him to visit the holy woman, and Destiny brought them all together by the way. So
they fared on, till they came to the city wherein the man dwelt for whom she had paid a thousand dirhems, to deliver him from torment, and found
him about to travel to her, by reason of a sickness that had betided him. So they all fared on together, unknowing that the holy woman was she
whom they had so foully wronged, and ceased not going till they came to her city and foregathered at the gates of her palace, to wit, that wherein
was the tomb of the king's daughter..So they gat them raiment of wool and clothing themselves therewith, went forth and wandered in the deserts
and wastes; but, when some days had passed over them, they became weak for hunger and repented them of that which they had done, whenas
repentance profited them not, and the prince complained to his father of weariness and hunger. 'Dear my son,' answered the king, 'I did with thee
that which behoved me, (205) but thou wouldst not hearken to me, and now there is no means of returning to thy former estate, for that another
hath taken the kingdom and become its defender; but I will counsel thee of somewhat, wherein do thou pleasure me.' Quoth the prince, 'What is it?'
And his father said, 'Take me and go with me to the market and sell me and take my price and do with it what thou wilt, and I shall become the
property of one who will provide for my support,' 'Who will buy thee of me,' asked the prince, 'seeing thou art a very old man? Nay, do thou rather
sell me, for the demand for me will be greater.' But the king said, 'An thou wert king, thou wouldst require me of service.'.Young Men, El Hejjaj
and the Three, i. 53..When the troops entered Baghdad, each of them alighted in his pavilion, whilst El Abbas encamped apart in a place near the
Tigris and commanded to slaughter for the troops, each day, that which should suffice them of oxen and sheep and bake them bread and spread the
tables. So the folk ceased not to come to him and eat of his banquet. Moreover, all the people of the country came to him with presents and rarities
and he requited them many times the like of their gifts, so that the lands were filled with his tidings and the report of him was bruited abroad among
the folk of the deserts and the cities..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ed. Story of the Barber's Fourth Brother xxxii.When the youth had made an end of his story,
the king's anger subsided a little and he said, "Restore him to the prison, for the day draweth to an end, and tomorrow we will took into his
affair.".When the boy grew up, his father feared for him from poverty and change of case, so he said to him, 'Dear my son, know that in my youth I
wronged my brothers in the matter of our father's good, and I see thee in weal; but, if thou [come to] need, ask not of one of them nor of any other,
for I have laid up for thee in yonder chamber a treasure; but do not thou open it until thou come to lack thy day's food.' Then he died, and his
wealth, which was a great matter, fell to his son. The young man had not patience to wait till he had made an end of that which was with him, but
rose and opened the chamber, and behold, it was [empty and its walls were] whitened, and in its midst was a rope hanging down and half a score
bricks, one upon another, and a scroll, wherein was written, 'Needs must death betide; so hang thyself and beg not of any, but kick away the bricks,
so there may be no escape (225) for thee, and thou shall be at rest from the exultation of enemies and enviers and the bitterness of poverty.'.So Iblis
the Accursed drank and said, 'Well done, O desire of hearts! but thou owest me yet another song.' Then he filled the cup and signed to her to sing.
Quoth she, 'Hearkening and obedience,' and sang the following verses:.Then said El Aziz to the King of Baghdad, "I would fain speak a word to
thee; but do thou not exclude from us those who are present. If thou consent unto my wish, that which is ours shall be thine and that which is
incumbent on thee shall be incumbent on us, (121) and we will be to thee a mighty aid against all enemies and opposites." Quoth Ins ben Cais, "Say
what thou wilt, O King, for indeed thou excellest in speech and attainest [the mark] in that which them sayest" So El Aziz said to him," I desire that
thou give thy daughter Mariyeh in marriage to my son El Abbas, for thou knowest that wherewithal he is gifted of beauty and loveliness and
brightness and perfection and how he beareth himself in the frequentation of the valiant and his constancy in the stead of smiting and thrusting."
"By Allah, O king," answered Ins ben Cais, "of my love for Mariyeh, I have appointed her disposal to be in her own hand; wherefore, whomsoever
she chooseth of the folk, I will marry her to him.".When it was the third day, the third vizier came in to the king and said to him, "O king, delay not
the affair of this youth, for that his deed hath caused us fall into the mouths of the folk, and it behoveth that thou slay him presently, so the talk may
be estopped from us and it be not said, 'The king saw on his bed a man with his wife and spared him.'"* The king was chagrined by this speech and
bade bring the youth. So they brought him in shackles, and indeed the king's anger was roused against him by the speech of the vizier and he was
troubled; so he said to him, "O base of origin, thou hast dishonoured us and marred our repute, and needs must I do away thy life from the world."
Quoth the youth, "O king, make use of patience in all thine affairs, so wilt thou attain thy desire, for that God the Most High hath appointed the
issue of patience [to be] in abounding good, and indeed by patience Abou Sabir ascended from the pit and sat down upon the throne." "Who was
Abou Sabir," asked the king, "and what is his story?" And the youth answered, saying, "O king,.So on the morrow, early, he took the stuff and
carrying it to the market whence it had been stolen, sat down at the shop whence it had been stolen and gave it to the broker, who took it and cried
it for sale. Its owner knew it and bidding for it, [bought it] and sent after the chief of the police, who seized the sharper and seeing him an old man
of venerable appearance, handsomely clad, said to him, "Whence hadst thou this piece of stuff?" "I had it from this market," answered he, "and
from yonder shop where I was sitting." Quoth the prefect, "Did its owner sell it to thee?" "Nay," replied the thief; "I stole it and other than it." Then
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said the magistrate, "How camest thou to bring it [for sale] to the place whence thou stolest it?" And he answered, "I will not tell my story save to
the Sultan, for that I have an advertisement (154) wherewith I would fain bespeak him." Quoth the prefect, "Name it." And the thief said, "Art thou
the Sultan?" "No," replied the other; and the old man said, "I will not tell it but to himself.".Then he folded the letter and committed it to the nurse
and gave her five hundred dinars, saying, "Accept this from me, for that indeed thou hast wearied thyself between us." "By Allah, O my lord,"
answered she, "my desire is to bring about union between you, though I lose that which my right hand possesseth." And he said, "May God the
Most High requite thee with good!" Then she carried the letter to Mariyeh and said to her, "Take this letter; belike it may be the end of the
correspondence." So she took it and breaking it open, read it, and when she had made an end of it, she turned to the nurse and said to her, "This
fellow putteth off lies upon me and avoucheth unto me that he hath cities and horsemen and footmen at his command and submitting to his
allegiance; and he seeketh of me that which he shall not obtain; for thou knowest, O nurse, that kings' sons have sought me in marriage, with
presents and rarities; but I have paid no heed unto aught of this; so how shall I accept of this fellow, who is the fool (90) of his time and possesseth
nought but two caskets of rubies, which he gave to my father, and indeed he hath taken up his abode in the house of El Ghitrif and abideth without
silver or gold? Wherefore, I conjure thee by Allah, O nurse, return to him and cut off his hope of me.".The End..110. The Haunted House in
Baghdad ccccxxiv.? ? ? ? ? s. The Stolen Necklace dxcvi.106. The Man's Dispute with the Learned Woman of the relative Excellence of the Sexes
ccccxix.Then they attired Dinarzad in a dress of blue brocade and she became as she were the full moon, whenas it shineth forth. So they displayed
her in this, for the first dress, before King Shahzeman, who rejoiced in her and well-nigh took leave of his wits for longing and amorous desire; yea,
he was distraught with love for her, whenas he saw her, for, indeed, she was as saith of her one of her describers in the following verses:.So they
wrapped him in the shroud and set him on the bier. Then they took up his bier and bearing him to the burial-place, laid him in the grave (41) and
threw the earth over him; after which the folk dispersed, but El Merouzi and the widow abode by the tomb, weeping, and gave not over sitting till
sundown, when the woman said to him, 'Come, let us go to the house, for this weeping will not profit us, nor will it restore the dead.' 'By Allah,'
answered the sharper, 'I will not budge hence till I have slept and waked by this tomb ten days, with their nights!' When she heard this his speech,
she feared lest he should keep his word and his oath, and so her husband perish; but she said in herself, 'This fellow dissembleth: if I go away and
return to my house, he will abide by him a little while and go away.' And El Merouzi said to her, 'Arise, thou, and go away.'.Then the king
acquainted the people [of his court] with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking to the issues of affairs?' And they all
marvelled at his wisdom and foresight. Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the issue of thine affair and dealt
deliberately in that which thou didst, there had not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let bring his mother and they
rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more grievous than the lack of
looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore concern."
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